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DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE



CORPORATE SERVICES AND INFRASTRUCTURE GROUP

_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________



Russell Offices (R4-2-002), CANBERRA  ACT  2600’

2001/17694

HI 140/2001

Paul Barsdell

Secretary

Senate Foreign Affairs, Defence

    and Trade Legislation Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Barsdell

TRANSFER OF TORRENS TRAINING DEPOT AND PARADE GROUND

I am writing in reference to the transfer of the Torrens Training Depot and Parade Ground to the South Australian Government under the Federation Fund arrangement.

Updated information, on the timetable for the transfer of the depot, has recently been provided to me.  It is anticipated that the transfer of the depot will now occur in October 2001 as opposed to August 2001, which I had reported to Senator Chris Schacht.

The South Australian (SA) Government is not prepared to accept transfer of the property prior to this time.  The SA Government is planning Centenary of Federation celebrations in late October 2001 and wish to have the transfer take place as close as possible to this.

The two Army units currently located at Torrens will be relocating to other Defence sites in Adelaide before transfer occurs.

It would be appreciated if you could pass these details to Senator Schacht for his information.

Should you have any queries in relation to this matter please contact Miss Meredith Turner on (02) 6265 7493.

Yours sincerely

OSB

ROSS BAIN

A/Head Infrastructure

R4-3-001

(02) 6266 7453

27 June 2001
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DEPARTMENT OF DEFENCE

PUBLIC AFFAIRS AND CORPORATE COMMUNICATION 


R1-G-C052, RUSSELL OFFICES, CANBERRA  ACT  2600, AUSTRALIA

HPACC 2001 /14106 /1

PACC   391 /01

Mr Paul Barsdell

Secretary

Senate Legislation Committee on Foreign Affairs

Defence and Trade

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Barsdell

In preparing to appear before the recent Senate Legislation Committee budget estimates hearing, I reviewed the evidence that I had given on previous occasions.  During that review, I realised that I may have inadvertently misled the committee during the additional estimates hearing on Tuesday 30 May 2000.

In answer to a number of questions from Senator West about Public Affairs and Corporate Communication’s (PACC) budgets (pages 236 and 237 of Proof Hansard Tuesday 30 May 2000), the information that I provided only covered PACC’s discretionary budget.  I said that PACC’s projected employee expenses for 1999-2000 were $3.5 million and projected to be $3.8 million in 2000-01.  I also said that the projected budget for PACC in 2000-01 was $7.450 million broken down to $3.647 million for program expenditure and $3.824 million for employee expenses. At the time of the hearing, PACC was still being formed and gained financial and military personnel support from other parts of Defence.  The value of that support was buried in the budgets of other Groups within Defence.  To gain an indication of the size of the support at the time I gave evidence, I refer to an early iteration of budget guidance allocated to PACC in about October 2000 as shown in the following table.

2000-01 Budget (October 2000 estimate)
$m

Employees
7.563

Civilian Employee Expenses
3.824

Military Employee Expenses
*3.472

FBT
*0.267

Suppliers
3.647

Total
11.210

* These are non-discretionary and were not included in my May 2000 evidence

I regret this oversight and apologise for any misunderstanding that may have arisen.

Yours sincerely

OSB

JENNY McKENRY 

HPACC

Tel (02) 6265 7857

4 July 2001

Department of Defence

CHIEF FINANCE OFFICER





CFO   96/01

Mr Paul Barsdell

Secretary

Senate Legislation Committee on Foreign Affairs,

  Defence and Trade

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600

Dear Mr Barsdell

I write to correct evidence that I gave at the Senate Legislation Committee budget estimates hearing on Tuesday 5 June 2001 concerning the costs of the Capstone Program.

In answer to a question from Senator Hogg (page 190 of Proof Hansard Tuesday 5 June 2001), I stated on advice that the pilot course for the Capstone Program had been completed and that the indicative cost, including development costs, was $167,835.  I also stated on advice that the costs for subsequent years would be $50,000 per course.

We have re-examined those costs, including accommodation (there is a five-day residential component to the course), venue costs, catering, stationery and office requisites, but excluding staff and other internal costs.

On that basis, the indicative cost involved in the pilot course during 2000–01 was actually $193,746 (GST inclusive).  There are several activities associated with the pilot course which are being undertaken in 2001–02, at an estimated cost of $56,540 (GST inclusive).  This will bring the total indicative cost of the pilot Capstone course, including development costs for the Capstone Program, to about $250,000 (GST inclusive).  Differentiating accurately between purely development costs, and other costs attributable to the pilot course itself, is not possible. 

Four capstone courses are scheduled to be held in 2001–02 at an indicative cost of about $130,000 per course (GST inclusive).

I apologise for any misunderstandings that may have arisen.

Yours sincerely

OSB

Greg Harper

Chief Finance Officer

20 July 2001
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